
 
The number of fatal occupational accidents affecting young people in 

the Basque Autonomous Region has fallen 
 

Between 2001 and 2010, the number of fatal accidents among the population aged 16 
to 34 in the Basque Autonomous Region fell from 34 cases to 6. 
 
On occasion of the World Day for Safety and Health at Work, which falls on April 
28; the Basque Youth Observatory would like to provide some data on occupational 
accidents affecting people in the 16-34 age group living in the Basque Autonomous 
Region. 

In 2010, there were a total of 38,086 occupational accidents in the Basque Autonomous 
Region, of which 37,789 (99%) were minor, while serious and fatal accidents amounted 
to 250 and 47 respectively. This ratio is also maintained in the population aged 16 to 34, 
with 13,558 minor accidents (99%), 72 serious accidents and 6 fatal accidents. 

Among people aged 16 to 34, the number of occupational accidents resulting in 
fatalities has declined from 34 cases in 2001 to 6 in 2010. All the fatalities were men. 

 
Of all occupational accidents in the Basque Autonomous Region in 2010, 46% affected 
people aged 16 to 34 (13,558 cases), and 75% of those accidents affected people in the 
26 to 34 age group.  

By sectors, figures for accidents affecting people aged 16 to 34 coincide with those 
affecting the population as a whole. Consequently, the services sector encompasses 46% 
of accidents, while the industrial sector accounts for 36% and the building sector for 
16%.  
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Source: Prepared  by the Basque Youth Observatory based on data provided by Osalan   



Accidents seem to affect men mainly, as 76% of accidents in 2010 involved men. This 
is mainly due to the preponderance of men in industrial and building jobs, where over 
half of the accidents (52%) happen. 

By provinces, there is a proportionally logical distribution regarding serious accidents 
(11 in Araba, 31 in Bizkaia and 24 in Gipuzkoa), but fatalities are concentrated in 
Bizkaia (3) and Araba (3). 

 
These data have been provided by the Basque Institute of Occupational Health and 
Safety, Osalan, and analysed by the Basque Youth Observatory. They can be accessed 
at the Basque Youth Observatory Indicators  
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Source: Prepared  by the Basque Youth Observatory base d on data provided by Osalan   

http://www.osalan.euskadi.net/s94-osalan/es/
http://www.gazteaukera.euskadi.net/r58-7753x/en/estatistikak/temasV1.apl?idioma=i&ambito=1
http://www.gazteaukera.euskadi.net/r58-854/en/

